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Spot the Dog Competition 
Somewhere in this newsletter is a dog where you wouldn't expect it to be.  

The first person t o email Kelly Stringfellow at kstringfellow@btconnect.com  

with the correct answer wins £10!  Happy hunting!  
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Your Committee 
Mr Brian Lambert, President  Tel: 01432 278331 

Mr Morton Redpath, Chairman Tel: 01885 482211 

Mrs Jo Stannard, Secretary  Tel: 07545 844526 

Miss Anna Yates, Treasurer& Membership Secretary Tel: 07976 842245 

Mrs Jean Tidmarsh, Training Secretary Tel: 01432 274527 

Mr Roger Wiggins, Field Trial & Working Test Secretary  Tel: 01886 812653 

Miss Kelly Stringfellow, Assistant Field Trial Secretary  Tel: 01886 812322 

Mr Bernard Pound, Assistant Working Test Secretary Tel: 01886 812329 

Mrs Julia Redpath Tel: 01885 482211 

Mr Terry Dukes Tel: 01568 797367 

Mr John Jones Tel: 01386 700443 

Mr David Coode Tel: 01989 740296 

Mrs Claire Raymond Tel: 01885 400765 

Mrs Ruth Thomas Tel: 01886 880868 

Dates for Your Diary 2012 
Tuesday 3rd April  Annual General Meeting, 7.30pm River Bed 

Restaurant, Fownhope 

Tuesday 17th April  WVRC training starts 

Sunday 20th May WVRC Novice and Open Working Test, 

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley 

Sunday 24th June WVRC Puppy, Veteran  and ND/NH Working Test, 

 Orleton Court, Stanford Bridge  

Saturday 7th July Bromyard Gala 

Fri 20th ð Sun 22nd July CLA Game Fair 

Sunday 22nd July WVRC Interm ediate  and Novice Working Test, 

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley  

Sunday 5th August Herefordshire Country Fair  

Sunday 5th August WVRC Interclub Invitation Working Test,  

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley  

Tuesday 7th August WVRC training ends 

Saturday 11th August WVRC End of Term Test and Fun Day 

Sunday 19th August WVRC Puppy and Junior Handler Working Test, 

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley.  

Friday 31st August WVRC End of Term Annual Evening Dinner 

Sunday 22nd September WVRC Field Trial Training Day, Lulsley. 

Thursday 8th November    Novice Field Trial, Dunclent. (Subj. to KC approval)
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Training and Membership Fees 2012 
 Adult   Couple Junior  

Annual Membership £8.00 £12.00 £5.00 

Joining Fee £10.00 £10.00 £10.00 

Training Fee per Dog £37.00  £13.00 

Members may only handle one dog in a class.  Please make sure that you 

attend your class with a lead, whistle (attached to a lanyard), dummy bag and 

poo bags. 

WVRC Items for Sale 
Please contact Mrs Jean Tidmarsh at jeantidmarsh@btopenworld.com  

Polo Shirt £10.00 Sweat Shirt £12.00 

Baseball Cap £7.50 Ties £13.00 

Ladies Scarves £13.00 

Thank You! 
The Wye Valley Retriever Club is most grateful to the trustees of Westhide, 

Jane Oliver and her son Mathew (Ocle Court) and to Clive and Sylvia Richards 

(Lower Hope Estate) for allowing us to use their land fo r training purposes.  

Without their  generosity and kindness we would not be able to continue, so 

thank you very much for this wonderful opportunity and privilege.  

Future Events 
Dates and venues of the Wye Valley Retriever Club Working Tests are in this 

newsletter.  The Field Trial Training Day and Field Trial(s) schedules and entry 

forms will be sent to members and posted on our website.  Please do check 

the website regularly for details of our events.  

Please photocopy the entry form printed on the centre p ages of this 

newsletter if you require more than one copy and cannot download further 

copies from the web site.  

Club Finances & Membership 
We have managed to have a profitable year, which is all down to the 

tremendous support of members in attending events , helping out Hereford 

Country Fair, buying raffle tickets and so on.  òYour Club Needs Youó and you 

have certainly rallied to the call!  

We have been able to purchase new display boards (that actually stay up in 

outdoor conditionsé) to promote the club at Bromyard Gala and other such 
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events, but I think the most welcome purchase has been the generator/urn 

combination ð everyone appreciates the cups of tea and coffee we can now 

provide.  I know that our trailer needs some essential maintenance so some of 

our reserves will shortly go towards that.  

Careful management of funds has also meant we were able to provide the end 

of term fun day with hog roast lunch as a free of charge event for those who 

had attended the training through the year.  The committee are v ery pleased 

when we are in a position to do free events like that.  I trust all of you are 

practicing retrieving teddies with your dogs in preparation for next year!  

The field trial at Batsford, thanks to the very generous and kind support of 

Lord Dulverton, ran at only a very small loss, which is a huge achievement.  

Unfortunately we were not able to run a second trial thi s year as the proposed 

venue had a query late on over whether there would be sufficient bird 

numbers.  The funds set aside for this tria l will be carried over to next year.  

We now have over 200 members/joint -members.  This is tremendous.  Whilst 

the majority are obviously from the local area, our field trial status also 

means we have members from as far away as Cornwall and the South East, all 

the way up to Northern England and from all over Wales.  Around 40% of you 

are still paying your annual sub by cheque.  Please do consider moving to 

standing order as it makes the administration of subs so much easier.  There is 

a standing order mandate on the website for you to download.  

I hope you all have a successful 2012, whatever you are doing with your dogs.  

Anna Yates, Treasurer. 
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/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
On behalf of the committee I would like to welcome our new members to the 

Club.  Please feel th at you can approach the trainers and committee for he lp 

or assistance at any time.  Your fellow members should also be able to answer 

questions you may have or point you in the right direction.  We are a friendly 

club and hope that you enjoy being a member  as much as I do. 

The Wye Valley Retriever Club is most grateful to the trustees of Westhide, 

Jane Oliver and her son Mathew (Ocle Court) and to Clive and Sylvia Richards 

(Lower Hope Estates) for allowing us to use their land for training our dogs.  

The club would not be able to continue without all of their  wonderful and 

generous invitation s and on behalf of all our members who come training I 

would like to say a HUGE THANK YOU. 

Please make an effort to attend the training classes and support the trainers 

who give a considerable amount of their time and expertise for you.  The club 

is indebted to those that help on a regular basis and is always looking for 

others to add to the list of helpers.  Thank you to our trainers who for 18  

weeks from April to August  do their very best to pass on their knowledge 

(which may differ from trainer to trainer) and give up their time to help tho se 

of you that bring along your dogs. 

We are also very grateful to Claire and Roger Raymond for inviting us to t heir 

ground for the Bumper Boy Training Day and the End of Term Test and Fun Day 

in 2011.  Both days were a success and thoroughly enjoyed by all.  

My thanks to all those who willingly gi ve up their time to help on tests, trials, 

demonstrations and club events.  

May I wish you a fun and successful year ahead. 

Morton Redpath, WVRC Chairman 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
I have been a member of the Wye Valley Retriever Club for 2 years now.  I 

joined as a complete beginner  in the puppy class with my dog Red and last 

year moved into the novice .  I was approached by the club in late s ummer to 

see if I would be willing to assist with  some of the many duties of Secretary.  

The Club Secretary role has increased over the last few years and is now 

shared amongst several Committee members.  I really w anted to give  

something back to the club and so have now undertaken some of the  duties of 

Club Secretary.  The Wye Valley Retriever Club is a very wel l run and 

organised club with a dedicated experienced committee who a re willing to 

help any member with re gards to their dog.  
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The Club has approximately 200  members and training classes are always fully 

booked.  We have had a number of working tests a nd trials and an Interclub 

test hosted by the Wye Valley Retriever Club which was this year held at 

Lulsley.  The club also did a demonstration at Bromyard Gala and held a very 

popular fun scurry at Herefordshire Count ry Fair.  The End of Term Test and 

Fun Day was held at Claire and Roger Raymondõs ground this year and was a 

fantastic day for all ,  with a bit of a d ifference this year, bringing a team 

element into the day,  and we even had handlers dummy throwing in one of 

the fun tests!   All these events take a  lot of organising and the club always 

appreciates the members that rally round and give up their time to he lp.  

I am probably not alone in saying th at I am looking forward to next term with 

the new challenges and fun it will bring.... See you soon! 

Jo Stannard, Secretary 

CƛŜƭŘ ¢Ǌƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ¢Ŝǎǘ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
2011 turned out to be a very successful year,  with two days held at Ravenhill 

Court, by  kind permission of Mr Ron Treverton Jones, and one day at Or leton 

Court,  by kind permission of the Spil sbury family.  

Entries were slightly up on 2010, although sadly we had less junior handlers 

taking part.  

Once again I would like to t hank the committee and members who have 

helped at our tests.  This help makes our days very successful indeed. 

I would like to thank Skinners for sponsoring our club on test days and in 

particular Elizabeth  and Lynden for all their he lp.  

Collecting scores during the tests enables us to quickly organise any run -off s 

and get the results out efficiently.  B y improving our standards in running 

working tests we can look forward to 2012 with confidence and enthusiasm.  

Thanks to Bernard and Kelly for their  assistance in their  new roles as Assistant 

Test Secretary and Assistant Field Trial Secretary respectively and finally to 

our j udges, dummy throwers, caterers, stewards and helpers - thanks for 

giving up your time as it is very much apprecia ted.  

Roger Wiggins, Field Trial & Working Test Secretary  
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Kick Off With Training Day 
Wye Valley Retriever Club started off their 2011 training season with a 

òBumper Boyó Training Day held on Roger and Claire Raymondõs excellent 

ground near Bromyard.  The club is very grateful to Roger and Claire, and to 

the others who loaned us their (very expensive!) Bumper Boy dummy 

launchers - Claire, John Jones and Sporting Saint, who are the UK distributors 

for the machines.  Grateful thanks also to our other sponso rs for the day, 

Skinners Pet Foods and Chandelle Kennels. 

This was the second year the club has successfully staged this type of training, 

and provided that there is sufficient ongoing interest this may become an 

annual event.  

There were four layouts, and  groups of 5 or 6 dogs and handlers spent three-

quarters of an hour at each one, enabling the trainers to correct any faults the 

dog or handler may have had.  Trainers introduced some variations dependant 

on dogõs abilities, but generally the exercises consisted of:  

1) Five retrieves each, consisting of a Bumper Boy mark, a launcher mark  and 

3 blinds, the dogs having to fetch a blind first then the  Bumper Boy mark then 

another blind and then the launcher mark  and finish off with a blind.  

2) A Bumper Boy mark and two blinds over a fence , over a ditch and up into  

some trees, again fetching a blind first making sure the dog went and came 

back over the fence, then the Bumper Boy mark and finishing off with another 

blind , this time placed not too far from where the Bumper Boy was launched.  

For those dogs who tried to come back through an opening, John spent extra 

time making sure the dogs would come back over the fence.  

3) A really long Bumper Boy mark landing well out of sight of the handler to 

simulate a shoot  day where the dogs had to hunt  and then a launcher 

distraction on the way back, and a mark and a blind behind, the dogs having 

to fetch a blind just over a fen ce before they went for the mark . 
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4) A walk up with a Bumper Boy mark behind and a mark in front  which had to 

be fetched first.  T his caused a problem with a lot of the dogs because the 

fence was alongside a gate and they were more keen to go through that than 

over the fence.   Claire was very good at this session and spent time with the 

dogs who wanted to go through the gate, by moving them nearer the fence to 

make sure they did it.  Then the exercise was reversed and the dogs sent back 

over the fence for the mark that was launched earlier.  

After an hour or so break for a fantastic buffet lunch organi zed by Julia 

Redpath, helped by Margaret Owers and Pam Mullens, everyone received a 

goody bag donated by our sponsors for the day.   Those wanting more then 

spent another hour in a walk -up with Bumper Boy and seen retrieves, all 

participants together this t ime.  

Trainers for the day were Terry Dukes assisted by Anna Yates and Bernard 

Pound, Julia Redpath assisted by Tanya Lowther, Brian Lambert and Morton 

Redpath, John Jones assisted by Roger Wiggins and Steve Prosser, and Claire 

Raymond assisted by Kelly Stringfellow and Jean Tidmarsh.  

A great friendly day was had by all.  Many thanks to all the committee who 

put on this fantastic day.  

Anna Jones 
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